
 

 

 
                                                          

ST HELENS PRIMARY 
 
 

Friday 5th February 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
We have concluded another excellent week and have now entered February with the cold and rain 
still the prominent feature outside. Fortunately we have avoided the snow and ice like some counties 
on the mainland (so far).  I canôt believe we are just one week from half term! 
 
The children at school continue to impress with their attitude and efforts. One or two things I noticed 
this week is that we have a super speller in Lottie, two excellent Woodward artists in Discoverers, 
Max gets very excited about maps on google, Sam loves being in front of the camera and there are a 
number of mathematicians in Pioneers who will keep Miss Pearson and the team on their toes 
namely; Jasmine, Heston, Sarah and Frankie. Undoubtedly there are many more. 
 
Parents and children at home have certainly been working hard too. 
I am delighted to say that the survey that we sent out has returned replies relating to 66 pupils (73%) 
which means we await approximately 15 more responses to reach the 100% target. I know you want 
to share your experiences so please send in your responses. 
 
Generally speaking we had some very positive feedback which is always nice for the staff to hear as I 
know they have maintained excellent work ethic throughout and appreciate parentôs support. It is not 
easy as you can imagine and we all would prefer to be working face to face when it is safe to do so. 
 
Comments include: 
 
óI think it has all been handled very well indeedô 
 
óYou have done a brilliant jobô 
 
óNo changes needed as I think that you all been amazingô 
 
It appears that watching recordings, live teaching, completing art work and óchatting with friendsô are 
some of the more popular choices.  
 
One comment thought all lessons should be live! I think that this may be a possibility in secondary 
schools with similar ability children but in primary schools it is not realistic. 
The teachers are so busy balancing blended learning (home and school), it would actually be 
impossible Iôm afraid to say. 



 

 

I know that many island schools have limited or no live teaching opportunities.  
 
Obviously we appreciate that all circumstances are different and some families are more actively 
engaged than others. Expected issues which have arisen are managing distractions, getting children 
to concentrate and managing multi-sibling households. Nonetheless please persevere as everyone 
would like their children to continue to learn and make progress Iôm sure.  
Welcome to the world of teaching! 
 
Having said that, I have noticed that some parents certainly have the potential to change their career 
path. I would be happy to point out teacher training possibilities which are available. In fact one parent 
has already shown an interest! 
 
The data suggests that 42.6% of children are working more than three hours and a further 18.5% 
working between 2 and 3 hours.  
To help with your home schooling please use the link below to keep you on track as the advert claims 
that this is music to help you study and memorise ï 3 hours of study music for better concentration 
and memory! (please ignore any ads that may appear). 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KJWoyM1Q1tw 
 
 

 

Comment of the Week 

                  
"Hello Mrs Maloney! I was thinking about this last night, when steam rises up in the air and water 
evaporates, surely gravity stops it from rising up, because gravity pulls thing down to the ground, and 
it does not pull things up? Thank you." 
 
Katie T Year 3 

 

 

Corona Virus News 

 
The main symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are a high temperature, a new, continuous cough and a loss or 
change to your sense of smell or taste. 
 

During the period of national lockdown, schools, alternative provision (AP), special schools, colleges and 

wraparound childcare and other out-of-school activities for children should allow only vulnerable children and 

young people and the children of critical workers to attend (recognising that the characteristics of the cohorts in 

special schools and alternative provision will mean these settings continue to offer face to face provision for all 

pupils, where appropriate).  

 

All other pupils and students should not attend and should learn remotely until 8 March at the earliest. Schools 

will close as usual over February half-term. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KJWoyM1Q1tw


 

 

Exercise for Lockdown 

 
This week with Joe Wicks 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yOvqLXv88L4 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Oghd99FTX4c&t=30s 

 
Log on to chance to shine for ideas 

https://www.chancetoshine.org/ 

 

If you require something a little gentler after a few weeks off then you can try 

Fast Walking in 30 minutes. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=enYITYwvPAQ 

Chance to Shine LIVE!  
Session 5: Ferocious Fielder  

 

 
 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yOvqLXv88L4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Oghd99FTX4c&t=30s
https://www.chancetoshine.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=enYITYwvPAQ


 

 

With England v India being shown on Channel 4, thereôs never been a better time to get 
young people inspired by cricket! We hope that you and your pupils can join us to get 
active and build those cricketing skills. 

This weekôs session will be on Wednesday 10 February at 2 -2.45PM and is called 
Ferocious Fielder. It will support pupils to develop overarm throwing techniques to 
support power and accuracy. 

The activities can be completed indoors and to take part you will need: 

¶ A ball or a rolled up pair of socks 
¶ 5 pieces of paper (a pen and some blu tack) 
¶ A wall to rebound against 
¶ 4 items to use as targets (cups, tubs, toilet rolls) 

The session will be streamed on our YouTube channel: https://youtu.be/uZJ609at838. 
Subscribe to our channel to receive alerts when we go live in the future by clicking here. 

If pupils arenôt able to join in live, the session will be available to watch back in 
the same place.  

 
 

Please note there will be no session in half-term (Wednesday 17 February) but we will 
be back the following week on Wednesday 24 February. 

 

  

 
Good News Story 

Door Dash Driver Pays It Forward After Random Act Of Kindness 

February 3, 2021 

A Door Dash driver in Kansas has paid it forward to a homeowner after being inspired by their 

random act of kindness. 

https://chancetoshine.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0630d492721078ed856384dee&id=cd44f69e2b&e=d75ff0c9be
https://chancetoshine.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0630d492721078ed856384dee&id=1f929fad95&e=d75ff0c9be


 

 

 

Credit: Kake.com / ABC News 

The homeowner set out a bucket of snacks on their front porch with encouraging words for delivery 

workers. 

"I work 12 hours a day, sometimes I don't get a break," DoorDash driver Brenton Swart told KAKE. "It 

was pretty amazing, just walking up and dropping (the delivery) off and picking up snacks." 

He felt the need to continue the goodwill, and decided to by a $25 gift card from Walmart to return to 

the homeowner. 

"There's no way to describe it," said Swart. "I hope even that the smallest thing will actually make 

people realize that there's people out there who really do care." 

 
Have a great weekend 
 
Mr Wake 
 
 
Homeschool Helper Packs 

https://www.kake.com/story/43272667/doordash-driver-pays-it-forward-after-random-act-of-kindness


 

 

 
The FoSH team have been very busy putting together homeschool 
helper packs (as modelled by Hannah!) full of useful and exciting 
resources. They will be available to collect from the school foyer from 
Monday 8th February. Please pop in to pick up one pack per child or 
collect them if you are picking up/returning work or books. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Teacher Comments and Examples of work set 
 
Explorers 
 
Daily Phonics Activities for February... 
 
Each day in February you can complete a different Phase 2 phonics activity. This practise will be 
really helpful as when the children return to school, we hope to move into Phase 3, so the more 
secure the children are in Phase 2, the better! 
 

Number 14 
 
Our Number of the week is 14 
 
* Can you count out 14 objects 
* Can you write 14 
* Can you find two numbers that make 14 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OhRhFuY4DoQ (Number Blocks 14) 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m8-736aOLI0 (Sesame street number 14) 

 

 
 
Once you have completed the sheet could you make a repeating pattern from some of the tigers stripes? 
 

Tiger Tea Party Invitations 
 
Can you make an invitation for a tiger tea party? 
I have added an invitation template or you can design your own, there is also a Tiger word mat to help too. 
 

 

L sound 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OhRhFuY4DoQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m8-736aOLI0


 

 

 
*Can you spot anything around your house that begins with the sound 'L' 
*Can you write this sound. 
*Can you write any words that begin with this sound. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O4-Rt2sqyrU (Jolly Phonics) 
 

Adventurers 
 
BOOK EXCHANGE  
If you would like reading books from the school reading scheme then please leave your child's 
reading folder in the box in reception on Friday 5th or Monday 8th. The books will be ready to collect 
on Friday 12th. 
Apologies for the delay between drop off and collection however we have to leave the books at least 
48 hours before we can exchange and relend them. It is also more manageable if we do every child's 
exchange at the same time. 
 
 
 

 
 
Mrs Yardley - "Weôre really happy you all seem to be enjoying the new way we are bringing English to you now. The 
Brave Beast is a super book that we are very excited to be sharing with you all and working on. " 
 
 

Due: Feb 5 
 

English lesson w/c 1st February 2021 
 
We are going to continue to work on the text: The Brave Beast by Chris Judge. 
The instructions for the lessons Monday-Friday are below. 
The story and the resources that you will need for each lesson are also attached below. 
 
I would like to see a photo of the children's work or best bits at the end of the week. 
 
Listen to the story; The Brave Beast by Chris Judge. 
 
Monday: using prepositions (focus on understanding of different prepositions and using them when talking) 
Watch https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zwwp8mn/articles/zw38srd 
Watch teach 1 then look through the preposition word maps together. Are there any words that need to be 
explained? 
Task: draw a tunnel then create a beast that can move through the tunnel. Describe the Beasts journey through the 
tunnel verbally-use the word maps to make sure there is a good understanding of the different prepositions. 
Challenge: write at least one or two sentences to go with a part of the journey through the tunnel. 
 
Tuesday: using prepositions (focus on using prepositions in writing). 
Look through Tuesdays PowerPoint. 
Task: create a map and write instructions to help the Beast find where the noise is coming from. 
 
Wednesday: understand what nouns are 
Watch https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zrqqtfr/articles/zpd8ng8 
Task: use the final picture from The Brave Beats and list all the nouns you can spot in the picture. Please see below 
for resource. 
 
Thursday and Friday: know the structure of a story 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O4-Rt2sqyrU
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zwwp8mn/articles/zw38srd
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zrqqtfr/articles/zpd8ng8


 

 
Watch teach 2. 
Thursday Task: make a story plan-use resource below. Use note form as these story plans will be used next week 
to create a comic strip of the story. 
Friday Task: use the key words/phrases on the story plan to verbally retell the story. Then edit the plan if needed. 

 
Due: Feb 5 
 

Set 1 spellings W/C 1st February 2021 
 
Please fill in a column a day. Look at the word, sound it out then cover the word and finally write it down. 
We will do a spelling test on Thursday. I will send out a link so we can try to do the test together. If you cant be 
present then please do a test together and let me know how the result. 
You can then test yourself using your spelling words in a sentence on Friday. 

 
 
Due: Feb 5 
 

Year 1 Maths w/c 1st February 
 
Work provide for Monday-Friday. 
Please mark as completed at the end of the week. Please provide some photos of "best bits" and we can provide 
some feedback for your children. 
Please do as much as you feel is suitable for your home situation, each pack has support and extensions for 
children. 
 

 
 
Discoverers 
 

Monday 1st  February 2021  

Hello Children, Parents and Carers,  

Hurray January is over and February begins.  

Thank you for all your brilliant effort and support last week.  

I believe that everyone last week enjoyed reading our new book Pugs of the Frozen North, 

completing drawings and fact files and this week in literacy our work on this book continues. In 

Guided reading we are beginning a new te xt, a wonderfully illustrated myth called The Ice Bear. 

This week in maths Year 3 are looking at Time and data, whilst Year 4 are considering symmetry 

and angles. I have also been extremely impressed with all of the work completed by the children 

in Art, R E, Science and Topic. Please do keep up the excellent engagement in the google classroom.  

  

There will be a Google meet at 9:30 and 11:00 every morning except Fridays. During these meets 

I intend to explain the work set for that day and give the children t he opportunity to talk to each 

other too.  

  

**Donõt forget children to complete all  your spelling tasks including spelling sentences.  

Spelling tests will be on Thursday mornings  

  



 

 

Monday Literacy  Maths  Guided 

Reading 

Art  

Tuesday Literacy  Maths  Guided 

Reading 

RE 

Wednesday Literacy  Maths  Guided 

Reading 

Science 

Thursday  Literacy  

Spelling Test  

Maths  

100 square 

Topic Rivers    

Friday  Literacy  Maths      

  

Any questions or problems please email me  

  

Sarah.maloney@sthelenspri.iow.uk.sch  

 
Due: Feb 1 
 

Art Monday 1st February. inspired by Pugs of the Frozen North 
 
This is an art activity directly relating to Tuesdays literacy work. When you are going to enter the The Great North 
Race 
 
This week I would like you to choose an animal to pull your sled. 
 
This could be a real animal or a more mythical / imaginary beast. 
Task make a clear line drawing of the animal and then trace it to get multiple copies of it . A one person sled is 
pulled by at least 2-4 dogs but the more weight on the sled the more animals you need. 
 
Create a line drawing picture of you with your animals pulling your sled. 
 
Due: Feb 5 
 

Maths Year 4 week commencing Monday 1st February 

 
 
Monday 1st Complete symmetrical shapes and patterns across a line of symmetry. 
 
Tuesday 2nd Complete shapes and patterns with a line of symmetry. 
 
Wednesday 3rd Recognise acute and obtuse angles, compare angles 
 
Thursday 4th Compare and classify triangles, based on properties including types of 
angles. 
 
Friday 5th Compare and classify quadrilaterals, based on properties including types of 
angles. 
and 
Compare and classify quadrilaterals, based on properties including types of 
angles. 
 
Parents and Carers please note: If there is more than 1 sheet available then the subsequent sheets are harder. So 



 

 
please only attempt the harder sheet if you and your child understand the easier sheet and can answer all the 
questions on the easier sheet independently and accurately. ( the answers are provided) In class this is a teacher's 
judgement as to which sheet a pupil completes but remotely I am relying on you and your child's judgement. 
 
Due: Feb 1 
 

Literacy Monday 1st February 
 
Monday 1st February TASK 1. DRAW ITé..Using the cartoon method draw yourself a pug and think of a name for 
it. Decide what colour the pugsôs jumper is. You could even use the cartoon pug you created last week, if you do not 
want to draw a new one. 
 
TASK 2 PLAN IT é...Plan to write a description of your pug. Give your pug a back story 
Think of the following 
Where was your pug born? What was his/her parents like?Did your pug have brothers and sisters? 
What personality traits does your pug have? Brave timid , chatterbox, bookworméé. 
What adventures has your pug been on before?. What is your pugs favourite meal, favourite colour , favourite 
superheroééé... 
 
TASK 3 WRITE ITé.. Plan your writing and then write about your pug using descriptive expanded noun phrases, 
simile, metaphor and personification if you can. 
 
TASK 4 EDIT IT é...It is important in your writing to read it through and edit it. Check for missing capital letters, 
commas, full stops and missing words are all things you should look out for. I expect to see blue pen in every piece 
of work. 
 
Due: Feb 2 
 

RE Tuesday 2nd February Considering light and dark / good and bad in my own life 
 
Through our work in RE this term we have seen that light has been used to express good in religion for thousands of 
years and dark often represents forces of evil/ bad things. 
 
 
Today I would like you to think of your OWN experiences of good or bad, light or dark in your OWN lives. Please 
paint/draw pictures of these good /light things or bad/dark things. You could even use phots and pictures from 
magazines, newspapers and the internet to create a collage. On these pictures I would like you to write some words 
and phrases describing feelings and understandings of these good and bad things. 
 
For example a birthday may be an example of a good/light thing in your life. What picture would you draw or find to 
best represent that good or light time. How did you feel? What about Christmas was that a light/good time? 
Everyone's pictures and feelings are going to be different. There is definitely no right answer to this task. 
 
Dark/bad things in your life may include things that can be upsetting , so please talk about these with an adult. 
 
An extension to this task would be to think about good in the world and bad in the world as you see it today. 
 
   

Due: Feb 4 
 

Literacy Thursday 4th February 
 
Thursday 4th February 2021 
 
TASKé.read from page 145 óThe Snowfatherôs palace was not very far...ô on p.145 until óòIôm not sure it can take our 
weight...ò said Sika.ô on page 146ï7. LOOK carefully at the illustration on page 146-147 Please answer these 



 

 
questions; the way to think about these questions is to put yourself in either Shen and Sika's shoes and really try to 
imagine that you are actually there looking at the chasm before you. 
 
1. Consider what the text and illustration tell us about how Shen and Sika feel as they realise how far they have 
come and what is standing between them and the Snowfather's palace. 
 
2. Where is this? How do you know? What can you see? What would it sound like? 
 
3. Does it remind you of anywhere you have seen before in stories or real life? ( films count too) 
 
4. What do you like/dislike about it? Why? 
5. Would you like to be in this place? Why? Why not? 
 
6. What do you think Shen and Sika are feeling in this moment? What makes you think this as they have their backs 
to us? 
 
7. Does anything puzzle you? What would you like to ask 

 
 
Due: Feb 5 
 

Friday 5th February 
 
Friday 5th February 
 
Read pages 148-157 
 
Please answer these questions 
 
1. How does it make you feel when Shen and Sika rescue Helga? 
 
2. What would you have done in their position? Why? 
 
3. How do you feel about Helga? Why? (Think about what she has done in the book already; how has she behaved 
towards Shen and Sika?) 
 
4. Why does Helga ask Shen and Sika to cut her bears loose? What does this tell us about her character? 
 

PLEASE NOW READ TO THE END OF THE BOOK READY FOR NEXT WEEK'S WORK  
 

 
 
 
 

Maths Year 3 week commencing Monday 8th February 
 
Monday 8th 
Read and write analogue and digital times. 
Convert between analogue and digital. 
Tuesday 9th 
Match analogue and digital times. 
Read and write these. 
Wednesday 10th 
 
Revise am and pm. 



 

 
Begin to tell the time to the nearest minute. 
 
Day 2 
 
Tell time to nearest minute. 
Compare time durations. 
 
Day 3 
 
Revise units of time. 
 

 
 
 
 
Pioneers 

 
Due: Feb 8 
 

Science: week 5 - commencing 1st February 2021 
 
LO - I can draw a life cycle for a mammal. 
 
Hi guys, 
 
Over the last few weeks, we have been learning how to classify: animals, plants and microorganisms. All of these 
things are alive but they are very different from each other. We are now going to be drawing life cycles for the 
different classifications of animals - starting with mammals today! A life cycle is a circle, which explains what 
happens at the different stages of a life. The circle means that the exact same stages will keep on happening, over 
and over again. This is because, as we know, a circle doesn't stop. It has no corners and keeps on going round and 
round and round. 
 
Attached is a teacher model to help you - remember, this week, we are just doing mammals. Also attached is a 
blank life cycle, which you can type on or print off and write on. There is a PowerPoint to help you as well. 
 
Feel free to draw/ copy and paste pictures in your life cycle. 
 
Key words: 
 
embryo - how a mammal starts off in the womb of their mother. 
Womb - where female mammals carry their unborn baby. 
Independent - can do things on their own and don't need an adult to help them as much. 
Sex - gender. Males and females are different genders - they are the opposite sex. 
Male - boy/ man. 
Female - girl/ woman. 
Nurse - when an adult female mammal gives their baby some milk, which they drink to make them stronger. 
 
This can be quite difficult to get your head around. If you are struggling, please ask for help from a family member 
and you can email me as well. If you are really struggling, just write down the key words around your cycle but do try 
and put them into a sentence. 
 
Good luck! 
 
Due: Feb 11 
 

Maths: week 5 - Thursday 



 

 

 
LO - I can multiply and divide whole numbers and decimals 
 
When x numbers we don't just add a zero, we have to physically move every digit depending on whether we are 
multiplying by 10, 100, 1,000, 10, 000, 100, 000 or 1,000,000. It is the same for dividing, we have to physically move 
every single digit. Also, the decimal place never moves and it is in every single number, including whole numbers, 
we just don't really use or see it in a whole number. 
 
Please watch the video. You all have the same sheets to do - and one hour to try and get as many done as you can. 
 
Good luck 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pupil Comments and Examples of Work 
 
Adventurers 
 
Emilyôs RE 

 
 



 

 

        
Albaôs Kenyan fact file and home made Kenyan chapati! 

 

 
English 
 



 

 

    
Maria-Graceôs Beast 
 
Alexis 

                 Akayôs maths 
 
Discoverers 
 



 

 

 

          Evie                     
 
 
 
 
Wesleyôs Husky Factfile 
 

 
 
Spellings 
 
Pippa -"I got 10/10." 
Marlee - "10/10" 

Jack - "Yay 10/10!  
William - "10/10" 
  
 

100 Square Challenge 
 
Alex - "100/100" 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Create a fact file of a UK river                  
 



 

 

 
                                                                                                 Alex 

    
Jack 

 
Maths 
 

                       Katy 
Samsonôs mathematical workings 
     Pioneers 
                                                         



 

 

 

 Sarah 
 
 
Daniel ï 
 

I THINK THAT THEY MIGHT FIND PEOPLE BECAUSE THEY FOUND A MAN MADE DEN AND A 

RUSTY TIN CAN.   
 

I think that they will survive because they have made a raft and a fire and have food and water  

 

They may be rescued because Lila and Maxs  parents are scientists which may mean that they are rich to 

send out more people to help   
 

It is possible that they might sail to manaus to get a flight home.   
 

I   think they will be alright because they   have quite a lot of water from the 

river food   fro m the trees   (not very tasty food)  

 

I THINK THEY MIGHT BE SAVED BECAUSE THEY COULD SEND OUT SMOKE 

SIGNALS.  
 
 
 
Galt  
LO: I can predict what might happen at the end of The Explorer. 


